

LETTER FROM THE PRINCIPAL



Alongside our focus on classroom learning, we try to provide a wide range of opportunities for learners to participate in out of class activities. In this newsletter you can read about various cultural, sporting and service co-curricular activities. My thanks and congratulations to all of the parents, staff and learners who make these possible.

After winning for the past two years, we had high hopes for further success in the Singapore 3rd International Chinese Language Competition for International Schools, which was organised and supported by HSK, HanBan and the Embassy of the People's Republic of China. 50 students represented NISS at the Chinese Speaking and Chinese Talent Show at River Valley High School, competing against 12 other international schools.

This competition is made up of 3 parts; a Writing test (30%), a Speaking test (40%) and the Chinese Cultural Talent Show (30%).

Nexus students gave a bold, colourful and artistic performance. It was a stunning spectacle and it must have been obvious to all in the auditorium that Nexus had secured a top place, long before it was officially announced. The costumes and stage settings were stunning and the whole programme was beautifully executed. In the end the judges awarded first prize to a primary school with the Nexus performance earning the runner up award.

Click <u>HERE</u> to see our performance in the Chinese Talent Show Click <u>HERE</u> to see our performance in the Chinese Speaking Competition

I would like to thank all the Chinese teachers for their hard work and also acknowledge the support of teachers and parents who helped out at rehearsals and came to watch the final. I hope that all learners enjoyed taking part and want to congratulate them on an outstanding performance.

School Nurse

Our school nurse, Cecilia, has advised us that she will be leaving soon. Cecilia has been with the school for some years and many of you will have met her during her tenure. We are currently seeking a replacement nurse and are accepting applications from suitably qualified candidates. If you know of anyone who might be interested, please draw their attention to our website or email hr@nexus.edu.sg for further information.

End of Term

Just a reminder that our semester will end on Friday 20 December at 12 midday. Please make sure that you have made arrangements to collect your child from school at that time.



Skateboards, Scooters and Bikes (aka 'Wheeled Things')

We are aware that many learners use 'wheeled things' to make the journey to school quicker and more enjoyable. However, using bikes, skateboards and scooters on the school campus can be dangerous as there are many blind corners.

Therefore, we would like to ask all parents to remind their children to not use their 'wheeled things' whilst on the school campus and instead walk with them.

We have also noticed a large number of 'wheeled things' being stored outside the classrooms and in the pod areas (particularly in the Primary School). To make these learning spaces safer, please could we ask that the 'wheeled things' be deposited in the stairwells outside the pods. Thank you for your cooperation.

Lost Property

An astonishing number of mislaid possessions have piled up in the Student Services office. Staff will be sitting outside the staffroom on Monday between 12 and 2pm. We invite you to come along and see if any of the mountain belongs to your child.

In this newsletter you will find information about:

- 1. Events at Nexus:
 - Christmas Fête 2013, Winter Variety Show
- 2. Making a Difference:
 - Donations for the Philippines, Coin Challenge, 12 hour race and Run for Hope 2013
- 3. Primary School News
- 4. Secondary School News
- 5. Parent Workshop
- 6. Sports News

If you have any comments or questions about any aspect of the school's procedures, please email me at principal@nexus.edu.sg. Please also **like and share** our Facebook page and follow us at Twitter @NexusSchool_SG to keep up with all that is going on at Nexus.

Regards,

Dr Stuart Martin, Principal



Nexus Christmas Fête (Open to Public)

The Nexus Christmas Fête is back for another year!



Dreaming of a white Christmas here in sunny Singapore? Kick up your heels and bring some early Christmas cheer to Nexus this December!

On Saturday, 7 December, Nexus International School will be all decked out in holly, and all things jolly, for our Christmas Fête. Indulge in a jam-packed 3 hours of festivities, food and fun where your little ones can bounce around in a castle, get a fancy makeover or even sponge-a-teacher! If balloons, bubbles and snow aren't your bag, browse the crafts stations and get artsy while decorating some cards and cookies, or visit good ol' Santa in his grotto with your Christmas wish list!

And what is a fête without food? Feast your eyes and tummy on our spread of delicious baked goods and sarnies, and even a smoky-yummy BBQ. But don't take our word for it, come on down with your family and friends. Cost of admission? Just your smile...now that's something to cheer about!

Save the date and visit us at our **Facebook event page** for updates and spread the good word. We can't wait to see you.

Date: Saturday, 7 December, 2013

Time: 10.30 am to 1.30 pm

Venue: Nexus International School, Singapore

Admission: Free

events@nexus.edu.sq

Winter Variety Show

On Thursday, 19 December, Nexus will be hosting its second Winter Variety Show. With an amazing array of music and dance, this is sure to be a great event, not to mention a fantastic way to end the school year!

This is a free event which will take place in the auditorium at 6.30pm and should finish by 8.00pm. We look forward to seeing you there!

Jermaine Griffiths, Secondary Music Teacher



Make a Difference

Donations for the Philippines

Thank you for all the donations in kind for the victims of Typhoon Haiyan that were brought in to school on Monday, 18 November. These donations will be freighted to the Philippines, in order to aid those who are in need of basic supplies.

Year 6 learners worked hard to sort through all the donations and categorise them into boxes for each type, such as noodles, biscuits and blankets. This will aid the packing at the Bayanihan Society, which some members of the Nexus Community have also volunteered their time for.

Every donation helps to make a difference.

"Do your little bit of good where you are; it's those little bits of good put together that overwhelm the world." - *Desmond Tutu*

Coin Challenge

Last Friday, my tutor group Y12B organized a "Coin Challenge". This was to raise money for the victims of the typhoon Haiyan which hit the Philippines. I remember how Mrs Hilary talked to our class in tutor time last Monday, showing us images and suggesting ways to raise money and awareness for this disaster; eventually, the idea of a "Coin Challenge" came up. Everyone in our tutor group had a specific job to make the Coin Challenge successful. Jobs such as photography, digital designing for posters and our 'coin collector badge', measuring the long trail with a meter stick, helping the younger children put down their coins. Counting all the coins at the end was a job everyone had to take part in!

On the day, learners from across the school brought numerous coins and made the longest coin trail ever created at Nexus!! The trail went around the low school walls at the entrance, past the fish pond, round the canteen and even on some of the benches! There were so many coins that the trail had to double up. It was great to see classes from Nursery to Year 13 taking part in this activity together and having fun. Two younger students brought their money boxes and donated all the contents! At the end of lunch break, Y12B collected in all the coins, all 355 metres. Can you imagine how heavy they all were? Can imagine how long it took to count 355 metres of coins? Almost 3 hours! But we all did it, even though we were tired and had dirty hands at the end. It was a great feeling to make so much money to help the people of devastated towns and villages. Thank you Mrs Hilary for making this all possible and thank you to the teachers, Mr Thomas in Finance, parents and students for all taking part. It was worth it in the end.

We raised 4,020 DOLLARS, which is amazing!

A cheque for this amount will go to 'Operation Walang Iwlang: Typhoon Yolanda (Haiyan)'





We have chosen this charity as it is based in Iloilo Province where Ms Kristinn and Mr Jeffery's families live. It is not in the front line news but is an area that is badly affected. The money will be used to rebuild homes and replace lost fishing boats. More information can be found here.

Thank you again.

Belle Harwood Y12B

12 Hour Race

Some of you may have heard about the 12 Hour Race against Trafficking that took place on 16 November.

3 teams of Nexus runners took part in the 12 hour run at UWC Dover to raise awareness of Human Trafficking and to raise funds for the amazing Somaly Mam Foundation http://www.somaly.org

Somaly Mam, who was sold into sexual slavery in Cambodia at a very young age, set up the Somaly Mam Foundation. After seeing her best friend murdered she decided she could no longer "keep her silence" and escaped. Somaly has since dedicated her life to saving the victims of Human Trafficking, providing them with a hope for a future.

For those who know little about Human Trafficking, it is a serious crime, which involves abduction of chilidren and even adults and then using them for malicious reasons. This is a serious issue, which is happening in almost all parts of the world, and our main aim is to work as a group and try to raise awareness of these issues to stop the trafficking.





The Somaly Mam Foundation supports anti-trafficking organisations; provides both practical and emotional support to victims and continues to highlight the horror of human trafficking. They have assisted over 7000 victims to date. For her tireless work, Somaly has been honoured as one of Time Magazine's 100 Most Influential People of 2009 and as a CNN Hero.

Eight international schools from across Singapore ran for the cause. Runners participated in teams, running from 9am in the morning until 9pm in the evening, including through torrential rain. It was a great success, with 15 Nexus learners participating



in the run, as part of two male and one female teams: Daniel, Michael, Philip, Oliver and Alan; Cameron, Matthew, Fredrik and David; Belle, Selenge, Bolor, Erita, Lucy and Camille.

Run for Hope 2013

Well done to all the Nexus runners who turned up and supported the Run For Hope on Sunday, 17 November.







It was superb to see learners, families and teachers running alongside each other with fantastic camaraderie. Many runners were running for friends or family who have been affected by cancer.

As Nate in Year 4 explains, "I ran for my Pa, because he has cancer in his eye, so my dad and my brother and I wanted to run for him. My mum ran even further doing the 10k run"

Thank you to parents, teachers and our learners for getting involved and making a difference. From our youngest runner in Nursery, Elizabeth, to our Year 12 learners who made it to school for 6am; it was a real team effort and a lovely supportive atmosphere.











Andrea Webb, Make a Difference coordinator

Primary School

A Celebration of Learning

Last week was another exciting week in school as the Primary School hosted two Mini-Exhibitions. Learners in Nursery and Kindergarten shared with their families their learning about *In Our Garden*. They showed the visitors how to plant seeds and tend plants, explained how to decide whether things are living or non-living, shared their artwork inspired by nature and showed how they had created bird and butterfly feeders to care for the creatures in our garden.

In Years 5 and 6 the learners showed visitors all of the scientific understanding that they had developed in their UOI, *Energy may be converted, transformed and used to support human progress.* The children demonstrated their complex machines and explained the various forces at work and unveiled their designs for the ultimate theme park ride. There was even time to share some of their recent learning in Mathematics.

Celebration of Leadership

If you have been in school recently, you might have noticed some fun activities taking place in the Lower Primary School play spaces. The Year 6 learners together with the Student Council are leading an initiative at playtime to engage younger learners in a series of fun activities. Prior to starting this initiative, the Year 6 learners took part in role-playing activities to help them to coordinate the activities and resolve minor conflicts. The younger children have thoroughly enjoyed their new activities. Many thanks to Ms Polin, Ms Susan and Ms Jessie for supporting the children with this development and to the NPG for providing the play resources.



Year 6 learners have also shown real compassion as they worked to package up all of the food and hygiene items that members of the school community have generously donated to the people of the Philippines who are suffering from the effects of the recent typhoon. To each item the children have added a short message of comfort.









Years 3 and 4 Assembly

Our next assembly will be led by our Year 3 and 4 learners. It will be on Friday, 6 December at 8.35am and will have a festive theme. We hope that lots of families will be able to join us.

Head of Primary Forum

Following feedback from parents, we have decided to introduce Head of Primary Forums. We are aware that learning in Primary School is a complex process with many facets. Therefore, these forums will provide an opportunity for parents and guardians to learn more about what is happening in the Primary School or specific aspects of our programme. The agenda will be directed by yourselves. Therefore, if you have questions or queries you would like addressed at the forum, please email them in advance to beach.p@nexus.edu.sg. Depending on demand, we aim to hold these sessions fairly regularly (perhaps once or twice a term).

The first forum will take place on Monday, 9 December at 8.30am (venue to be confirmed).

Typing Club

In our continuing efforts to improve our learners' digital skills, Nexus Singapore has provided all learners free



access to the Typing Club, an online program designed to assist with learning and improving typing speeds. Learners will be able to use the site to practise the fundamentals of touch-typing at their own pace. To access the site learners simply need to visit https://nexus-singapore.typingclub.com/ and sign in using their school Gmail account and password. By using the program, learners should be able to improve their typing speed to 10-12 words per minutes in a matter of days. From there, with regular practice with the typing activities, learners' typing speeds should reach up to 40-90 words per minute. For a YouTube guide to logging in simply click here.

Absence

If your child is absent from school, please contact Student Services (studentservices@nexus.edu.sg) at your earliest convenience and tell them your child's name, year group and the reason for absence. This is more effective than contacting your child's homeroom teacher, as Student Services can quickly contact all relevant staff on your behalf. Student Services will then pass the details to the homeroom teachers. Student Services will follow up any absences that remain unexplained after 9am each day.

Secondary News

As we continue our focus on curriculum areas, this week we hear from the Arts departments.

Visual Arts

Year 13

The IB Art exhibition in May 2014 will be small, as we will only have two students displaying their work. Sadly, Syafiq will be leaving us in December to return to Malaysia. He is presently exploring animation, bringing life to his hand made figure with stop motion animation. Both Joshua and Wendy are determined to make an impact with their work. Joshua is busy creating studio pieces by recycling junk, old computers, cardboard boxes and beer cans. Wendy is using more conventional materials but her pieces are supersized.







Year 12

Year 12 learners have started their IB Visual Arts course with the focus being on 'The Purpose of Art'. Discussions on why we make art have been lively and were followed up with work in their Investigative Work



Books (IWB). The discussions are always topical, so the announcement of stolen art works from WWII found in Munich led the students to investigate the Degenerate Art Exhibition organised by the Nazis in 1927.

The IWB will help the learners to track their knowledge, understanding and development as an artist over the next two years. They are working on their first studio piece; their media choice is varied: acrylic paints, plaster bandage, wire, pen and ink and an old book.

Year 11

Always busy and creative, Year 11 learners have worked on poster designs for imaginary school activities. Their focus now is on carefully observed works from primary source objects and increasing their skills in a range of different media.







Year 10

The learners have been immersed in observational drawings in their initial phase of the IGCSE Art & Design course. They have been documenting their visual explorations with drawings, paintings and photography. Their study of art history has influenced them to use preferred artist's styles and techniques in their representations. They are moving onto the design process where their preferences range from fashion design to creating a character for a video game.

Year 9

Using a theme of architecture, the learners started by discovering basic techniques of composing an artwork and using one point perspective as inspiration for a 3D sculpture. After a historical look at the eclectic Singapore shop house, the learners are developing a large water colour and ink drawing of a shop house elevation.





Year 8

A unit on portraiture has our learners studying faces, symmetry and learning historical facts from 'reading' portraits. 'The Ambassadors' by Hans Holbein has inspired self-portrait drawings in which the fashions and technology of 1533 is replaced by today's equivalent. What a difference 480 years make! This project will be complete soon, so look out for the display in B2 pod.



Year 7

Looking at the basics of all art, the learners are discovering the elements and principles of art and design. Experimenting with different types of line in different media led to a Paul Klee inspired work. They are now qualifying as Pantone colour mixers and taking the naming of their colour palette charts very seriously. Soon they will be introduced to the wonderful world of Henri Matisse's colours.



A special Thank You' to Ellen Loveday, Mum of Tyler in Year 9 for her very generous donation of twelve wooden easels to the art studio. They have been put to immediate use! Thank you.





Hilary Rossington, Secondary Art Teacher

Drama

Our talented Year 11 Drama learners are currently rehearsing a section of Arthur Miller's 20th century classic play, *The Crucible*, for their final group assessment.

The play, which is set in Salem, Massachusetts in 1692, concerns the real life events which led to the conviction and hanging of nineteen men and women for the crime of witchcraft. Shockingly, it was the testimonies of young girls that led to the arrest of a large number of villagers and ultimately to the execution of nineteen members of their community.



Year 11 will perform a sequence from towards

the end of Act III. It is a highly charged, emotional section of the play that demonstrates the absolute power of the girls to control the outcome of court proceedings. Central to the girls' power is the character of Abigail Williams; where she goes the other girls follow. This leading role is played by Clarisse Ong.

"It's a really challenging scene. The dialogue is complicated and I have to convince the character of Danforth that I see a yellow bird even though John Proctor yells out that I am lying. It's a really intense performance." - Clarisse Ong







The group will present their assessment piece to an invited audience on Wednesday, 4 December.

Year 7 - 9 learners have been exploring a variety of scripts in order to understand how to take a play from page to stage. Year 7 and Year 8 learners will be creating short theatrical trailers in response to their texts: *Sparkleshark* and *Frankenstein* respectively. In Year 9 learners will perform extracts from Dennis Kelly's critically acclaimed play, *DNA*.

It is very important to expose learners to a variety of theatre texts. In term 1 we focused on aspects of improvisation across the Year levels and now, in term 2, I am asking learners to think about how we might interpret a given playwright's words, develop character in performance and how we might stage particular scenes given the evidence in the text. I've been especially impressed by the character work in Year 9 – the standard of some of the responses has been excellent and genuinely exciting to watch.

Jenny Burgess, Secondary Drama Teacher

Music

A lot has been going on in music at all levels as learners have been preparing for their IGCSE solo performances, the Christmas Fête and the Nexus Winter Variety Show in December. A positive vibe is evident around the school as more learners are becoming interested in a range of musical instruments with some taking up lessons and starting their own bands at lunch and break time.

Year 7

Learners have been exploring and performing songs from different cultures and traditions. Throughout this unit, learners will explore harmony, riffing, rounds, call and response and canon as they sing songs from England, America, Australia, Africa, China, France, Korea and India in different styles such as rap, gospel, classical, beat boxing, soul and musical theatre. In addition to this, the learners will also be



learning a number of Christmas carols for a performance at the Christmas Fête and the Winter Variety Show.

Year 8

The year 8 learners have been exploring reggae music and the idea of 'off beat'. They have been researching the life of Bob Marley and have been singing a range of his songs. Throughout the unit, they will explore different styles of reggae ranging from Ska to Dancehall as well as perform various reggae style pieces in groups (chords, bass line and melody). Additionally, learners will compose their own reggae piece on *Garageband* or live instrument and perform them back to the class.



Year 9

In Year 9, learners have been exploring traditional Indian music and instruments. They have also been singing Indian songs and have even performed a bhangra routine while exploring the Bollywood genre. Throughout this unit, learners will improve on their knowledge of notation and scales by composing melodies using different ragas. They will also improve on their understanding of the different Indian instruments and sounds composing different rhythmic



patterns and drones to fit with their melodies. Learners are making impressive progress and are now composing using standard notation and playing in time to a metronome.

Year 10

The IGCSE group have just finished an amazing performance at the Chinese International Schools competition where they performed on Chinese drums to accompany a dance performance. In lessons, they are composing a dance piece on *Garageband* for their first composition (this piece will include music and vocals which the learners write and perform themselves). In addition to this, the learners are also preparing ensemble pieces for the Winter Variety Show for which they will organise, sing and play on the night.

Year 11

This year group have been working hard on the solo and ensemble performances and have produced some high quality pieces on the piano as well as vocal. They have also been improving their knowledge of music from around the world: countries or regions such as Mexico, India, Latin America, Africa, China, Japan, Arabia and Indonesia. Furthermore they have been listening and appraising music from different periods such as Baroque, Classical, Romantic and 20th Century music and well as studying the works of famous composers such as Beethoven and Mozart in order to prepare them for their exams next year.



Extra Curricular and Other Activities

The number of learners taking instrumental lessons has increased since the programme started in September and we now have a range of learners learning different instruments, the most popular being voice, violin and flute. We expect the number of learners to increase even more by the end of the year as applications are still coming in!



The Glee Club this year has continued to grow and members have been working on a brilliant number for the Winter Variety Show, which will surely top their performance last year. They have even made a music video to showcase their vocal ability and promote the event.

Jermaine Griffiths, Secondary Music Teacher

Science

The learners in Year 7 have been discovering the science behind cooking over the last few weeks. Activities have included finding the melting points of foods, observation of chemical and physical changes and the three methods of heat transfer. However, there have been two main highlights so far: the making of Ice Cream and working with Dry Ice.



The learners made ice cream using a salt/ice mixture to lower the temperature to around -10 Degrees Celsius in order to freeze the

ingredients quickly so as to produce small ice crystals and hence a smooth ice cream. Many of the learners then joyfully inflicted this recipe on their parents, some of them many times over!







The Dry Ice day was lots of fun whilst of course being educational. Dry Ice is solid carbon dioxide and it sublimes (turns from solid to gas with no liquid state in between) at about -79 degrees Celsius. We used it to make ice cream very quickly indeed and in many other experiments such as exploding bottles and rocket launches.

Heston Blumenthal is a Three Michelin Starred chef who uses a great deal of science in his cooking. Some of his most famous dishes include The Sounds Of The Sea, Triple-Cooked Chips and Snail Porridge! The learners have thoroughly enjoyed seeing some clips of his work, in particular the Edible Fairytale House and the Willy Wonka Chocolate Waterfall, and some students seem to be watching a great deal of his creations on YouTube outside of lessons.

Parents should be warned that learners are currently experimenting with their perfect pancake recipes...

Peter Hart, Head of Science

Language Perfect Competition: Asia Championships

All our Secondary learners took part in a ten day language challenge last week, competing against eighteen other schools in Asia. They practised their language skills not only in Chinese, French and Spanish, but also in a host of other languages as diverse as Greek, Maori and Arabic.

This was the first time we have taken part in this competition, and we did encouragingly well. Overall, we scored 83,452 points, which placed us in sixth place, a fantastic ranking given that we were competing against some schools much bigger than ourselves. One Year 12 learner, Annabelle Harwood, scored over 9000 points and came fourth overall.

We would like to congratulate all those who took part, and particularly those who scored over 1000 points. You know who you are!





Andy Jefferson, Head of Languages Other than English

Parent Workshop

Focus on the Spouse Workshop

As the "travelling", "accompanying", "dependent" spouse (and all the other labels given out) you spend a considerable amount of time ensuring your family are settled into your new destination. However, you often forget, put aside or neglect the most important person in this process - **Yourself**. This workshop is 100% focused on **you** to ensure you do not get stuck in a rut and neglect your passions and purpose whilst living in Singapore. View the link under this post for more details.

Sports News

We are close to kicking off ACSIS Season Two matches for all of our 12 dedicated sport teams. This is the first time that Nexus International School has entered this many sport teams in a single season; a testament to our committed learners. Sport does not just happen in schools, it requires the time and goodwill from staff coaches and managers, parental support, and commitment from team members. So, I thank everyone involved who has helped in any way to get these teams up and running. I wish all our teams every success this coming season.

Appropriate Training Attire

It was brought to my attention that many of our learners are attending training sessions in their school uniform. Can I please ask for your help to check that your child/ward has a change of clothes (PE Uniform, or other suitable clothing) for their scheduled training sessions?

Nexus Sport Team Information

Below is the table with all our Season Two team coaches/managers, training days, and date of first fixture. Full match schedules and match permission letters are being distributed to team members, and should all be with you over the next few days

Sport Draw

Term 2, Week 6 (Monday, 25 November to Friday, 29 November)

Tuesday, 26 November

• 10&U Football vs. various AWAY at SJI International, 4.30pm



Team is expected to be back at Nexus by 6.00pm

• 14&U Boys Football vs. UWC East, HOME at Nexus Top Field, 4.30pm

Wednesday, 27 November

10&U Football vs. various AWAY at SJI International, 4.30pm
Team is expected to be back at Nexus by 6.00pm

Thursday, 28 November

• U19 Boys Basketball vs. ISS B HOME at Nexus Int. School Gymnasium. 4.30pm

ACSIS SEASON 2 TEAMS	COACH	MANAGER	TRAINING DAY	FIRST MATCH DATE
10&U Football	APSM	Heather Munoz	Thu 3.30pm - 4.30pm	Tue, 26 Nov at SJII
11&U Football	APSM	Graeme Massey	Mon 3.30pm - 4.30pm	Wed, 27 Nov at CIS LS
11&U Badminton	Andrea Webb	Andrea Webb	Wed Lunchtime	TBC
12&U Basketball (Boys)	APSM	William Lowe	Mon 3.30pm - 4.30pm	Mon, 2 Dec at SJII
12&U Basketball (Girls)	APSM	Darren Snell	Tues 3.30pm - 5.00pm	Fri, 6 Dec at NPS
14&U Football	APSM	Deborah Uy	Mon 3.30pm - 4.30pm	Tue, 26 Nov vs UWC E at Nexus
14&U Volleyball	Bevan Moriarty	Bevan Moriarty	Tue/Wed 3.30pm - 5.00pm	Tues, 10 Dec vs ISS at Nexus
U19 Basketball (Boys)	APSM	Sheida Hancock	Fri 4.45pm - 6.00pm	Th, 28 Dec vs ISS B at Nexus
U19 Basketball (Girls)	APSM	Andy Jefferson	Fri 3.30pm - 4.45pm	Mon, 2 Dec vs UWC E at Nexus
U19 Touch Rugby (Girls)	APSM	Maylene Leonard	Mon 3.30pm - 4.30pm	Mon, 2 Dec vs SAS C at SAS
Swim Team	Kristinn	Shaun Russell	Tue to Fri	Fri, 22 Dec



	Regalado		3.30pm - 5.00pm	at Nexus Pool
Elite Swim Squad	Jeffrey Talabucon	NA	Mon to Fri 6.30am - 8.00am	Fri, 22 Dec at Nexus Pool

If you are new to Nexus International School, Singapore and are interested to find out more about our sport programme, you are more than welcome to email me.

Bevan Moriarty, Director of Sport

moriarty.b@nexus.edu.sg